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Commentary
My View: Newburgh voters should approve City Charter changes

By Gerald Benjamin
Published: 2:00 AM - 10/25/11 
Good news about Newburgh? There's been some lately.

A big federal grant is slated to bring in job training and good manufacturing jobs. Habitat for Humanity keeps building. Business, civic and community leaders have organized in the Greater Newburgh Partnership around the city's considerable strengths — beauty, history, location, built infrastructure — to drive revitalization.

Soon Newburgh's citizens themselves will be able to take another big, positive step for their city — by voting "yes" on the proposed City Charter changes on the ballot this year.

The City Charter Commission was appointed late last year by Mayor Nick Valentine. With state funds, it obtained expert staff support from Pattern for Progress (located in the city) and SUNY New Paltz. Top-flight legal advice came from Lester Steinman, one of the most able local government lawyers in the state.

The ineffective contentiousness of the City Council and instability in appointed executive leadership have long been issues in Newburgh. Previous efforts at reform had fallen short. This commission had a better chance of success, however, because it did not need City Council approval to place its recommendations on the ballot for a vote.

The commission in its initial deliberations decided to focus its attention on making the Council more representative and stabilizing the executive function. Many in the city had long favored electing Council members from wards, instead of citywide (at-large).

After considering practices in cities throughout New York, the commission opted for a slightly larger seven-person Council, with the mayor and two Council members elected citywide and four Council members elected from wards. Commissioners thought that such a change was likely to improve diversity on the Council and result in a better link between residents and representatives, while still preserving a needed citywide perspective.

To accompany these changes, the Commission recommended a method that assured that the decennial redistricting of the City Council, required under a ward system, would maximize citizen participation and not be placed in the hands of the Council members themselves.

Executive responsibility in Newburgh is vested in a city manager. (The mayor in Newburgh presides over the Council, but like other Council members has just one vote.)

The commission considered but rejected the idea of placing executive power in the hands of an elected mayor who would no longer be part of the Council. It preferred continuing with a trained professional manager, but sought to bring greater stability and continuity to the office by altering the Charter provisions regarding his or her appointment and removal.

Under the proposed Charter changes, professional qualifications for hiring the city manager are strengthened, longer contracts are encouraged and precipitous removal of the manger without notice and public explanation will cease.

Newburgh's Charter Commission members have done a great service for their city. A "yes" vote on all the proposed changes Nov. 8 will be a big step toward improved representation and governance in Newburgh, and contribute to the city's pending renaissance.
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